

East Dale Road Melton, North Ferriby East Yorkshire, HU14 3HS

Tel: 01482 631208 Fax: 01482 636703

enquiries@southhunsley.org.uk southhunsley.org.uk

To: Parents/Carers Year 7 Girls

Our Ref : 87557378 20 September 2023

Re: Year 7, 8, 9 and 10 Sports Tour - Salou 2024

Dear Parent/Carer

We are currently offering a football and netball sports tour to current Year 8, 9 and 10 pupils to Salou, Spain during May Half Term 2024 and we have a few additional places available. We are making these places available to Year 7 pupils. The residential visit will leave on Monday 27 May 2024 and will return on Saturday 1 June 2024.

The cost of the residential is £1040; we recognise this is a large sum of money and so we have broken the amount down into more manageable instalments. Please see the payment plan at the bottom of this letter.

How do I register my child for a place on the visit?

Please complete the following form to register your child's interest in the visit - https://forms.office.com/e/jxerrTfB7u You will need to clearly state your child's name, tutor group and the sport of preference they would participate in during the tour (netball or football). The deadline for completing this form is Friday 22 September 2023.

The visit will be available for up to 40 students. If the visit is oversubscribed, names will be selected at random.

After completing the form above, if successful you will receive a second letter where an initial deposit of £150 will be required by Friday 29 September to secure a place. You can make your contribution payment by using our secure internet payment site https://pmx.parentmail.co.uk. If you require any assistance in using this site or if you need your login details please e-mail finance@southhunsley.org.uk. If you do not have access to the internet then please contact the Finance department via telephone on 01482 631208 to arrange an alternative method of payment.

If your child's name is entered on the form above and you receive a successful letter, but no deposit is received by Friday 29 September then we will allocate the place to another student.

Unless the visit is cancelled, all payments are non-refundable for any students who drop out, unless the school is able to gain a suitable replacement. We would like to assure parents and carers that in the event that the visit needs to be cancelled the school is insured and so any deposits taken are covered and you would not lose out financially.

The tour has been organised by Masterclass sports tours, a specialist school tour operator who are well established with many years of experience in the school travel industry. They are fully licenced by both ABTA and ATOL. South Hunsley is obliged to complete and submit a risk assessment for every visit in conjunction with the local authority; we can assure you that this residential will be risk assessed by myself and the rest of the South Hunsley Sports Tour visit staff.





The 2024 Sports Tour residential price includes:

- o Return executive coach travel to the airport
- o Return flights from including baggage
- o Airport, excursion and match transfers in Spain
- o Five nights in resort Full board basis
- o Two professional coaching sessions
- o Matches against local teams
- o Masterclass tournament against other UK schools including awards presentation
- o Valencia excursion with Mestalla stadium tour and lunch at the Hard Rock Café
- Port Adventura Theme park day
- o Barcelona excursion with visit to the Olympic park
- o Evening entertainment such as karaoke and disco night
- o Masterclass representatives 24/7
- Experienced South Hunsley staff
- o Fully comprehensive travel insurance through the school
- o Sports Tour Hoodies and t-shirts

Our school visits are usually oversubscribed and we do reserve the right to refuse a place on the visit based on any student's school behaviour record.

Payment Instalment Information:

Initial deposit Friday 29 September	£150
Instalment 4 Friday 13 October	£250
Instalment 5 Friday 17 November	£250
Instalment 6 Friday 15 December	£240
Instalment 7 Friday 26 January	£150

^{*}Payments can be made at anytime

Should you wish to discuss further details in person, please do not hesitate to contact me here at the school via email laura.dixon-brown@southhunsley.org.uk

Yours faithfully

Laura Dixon-Brown

Teacher of PE and Trip Leader